18-0665
Greg Minikel

From: Greg Minikel

Sent: Wednesday, June 20, 2018 3:49 PM

To: Lee Kummer - D5; Steven Czekala - D9

Cc: Dan Koski; Sonja Birr; Bill Jindra; Greg Minikel; Don Orth (drorth4@comcast.net); Mike
Zimmer; Jill Erickson

Subject: - 5012 Cypress Ct. - Drainage Issue at Don Orth Property

Attachments: 1982 Map of Cypress Ct. Drainage.pdf

Don Orth (323-1051) recently contacted Bill Jindra regarding a drainage issue in the backyard of ???? Cypress Ct. Don
called me today to discuss this issue further. b
Back in 1982 Ken Kalscheur (Dep. Dir. of Public Works) and Wayne Huebner (Bldg. Inspector) came up with the attached
map showing some proposed pipes that could be installed to help alleviate the drainage issues in the backyard.

All of the water is running from west to east off of property that was outside of the City Limits at the time. This
stormwater run-off was causing a lot of problems in his yard.

Don installed the proposed pipe from Cypress Ct. in 1982. Our storm maps do not show this private pipe. The pipe
shown coming off of Edgewood Lane has never been installed.

The neighbor at 5066 Brookfield Circle has a very large willow tree that over the years has grown so large that it is in the
easement area and possibly on Don’s property. It is also causing damage to the storm sewer pipe/drain that Don

installed.

Don is looking for the City’s assistance on this issue. |suggested that he contact either his district Alderperson or Public
Infrastructure (PI) Committee Chair Lee Kummer regarding this drainage issue.

Perhaps, this issue could be discussed at our next meeting scheduled for July 5™ at 4 pm.
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